
President William H. Crawford, who has done more than any one else to 

get the new endowment. 
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President Talks 
President Crawford Spoke at Assem- 

bly Yesterday Concerning 
Endowment. 

At the assembly chapel yesterday 
morning, President Crawford told, at 
the request of the student body, the 
history of the raising of the addition-
al endowment which has been the 
main topic of conversation about 
Meadville for the past week. His 

story in brief is as follows: 
'?About two years ago the Board or 

Trustees decided to enter upon a 
campaign for additional endowment 
for the college providing we coula 
secure a substantial gilt from the 
General Educational Board. At the 
request of the Board of Trustees I 
had an interview with Mr. Bu•trick, 
the secretary of that board but I se-
cured but little encouragement, he 

saying that there were already 46 col-
leges ahead of us. However, at a 
second interview he promised to sena 
a man to look over the ground, and 
later he himself made the inspection. 
Within two weeks after his visit, In 
which every part of the work and 
equipment was looked over, he re-
ported that the board had given llb 
$100,0-00 providing a sum of ;400,000 
would be raised by April 24, 1912. 
This was reported to the Board or 
Trustees at their meeting a year aaa 
last June and at the same time Mrs. 
Cochran announced that she would 
give the second $100,000. Within 
three weeks after that time, Mrs. 
Mary Newton gave $40,000, which 
was to be used for the endowment of 
the chair of Physics and Astronomy, 
and $5,000 for the endowment of the 
Astronomy laboratory. This, with 
another $5,000 given at the same 
time, raised half the amount, but for 
some time after things moved very 
slowly. 

"I confess to you nog, that there 
have been times within the past two 
months when the outlook has been 
most discouraging, but I have tries 
not to show it in my face. I was dis-
appointed in a number of able peo-
ple from whom had hoped to •e-
ctive a large sum. The uprising of 
the citizens of Meadville  was the 
thing that helped us most in Wes-
ern 'Pennsylvania and the action or 
the students did more than any other 
one thing. This gift of Meadville, to-
gether with an additional gift of $10,-
000 from T. D. 'Collins of 'Nebraska, 
Pa., and one of ;12,500 from the 
Chambers estate have 'ueen three 
beautiful things. Mr. Collins had al-
ready given ;24,000 but when I ex-
plained to him last Monday the seri-
ousness of our position, he gave me 
at once $10,000 more. This with 
$6,400 given before is to endow a 
new chair, that of Philosophy and 
Education. 

"It has not been definitely decided 
as to how the money will be uses 
but my expectation is that it will 
mean three new assistant professor-
ships; at least five or six new instruc-
tors two general lecture foundations 
to bring famous men from the outside 
to address you, and at least a fund 
of $10,000 for the purchase of new 
books for the 'Library. However, this 
will be decided in June. Fortunately 
the money will not come in for four 
years as the greater part of it was 
paid on five year payment plan ana 
this will give us time to work out 
our plans. 

"There are three things that wit) 

ever remain in my memory from this 
campaign: First, the great gift of 
Mrs. Cochran. She has given liberal-
ly of her money but the greatest 
thing she has given has (been herself. 
Second, what Meadville did for the 
fund, and third, what you did. 

"The spirit of the people I have 
met has been fine and I am sure that 
Allegheny holds the highest place in 
the hearts of every one who has come 
to know her. What that additional 
endowment did for Dartmouth in glv-
ing it. its high place among the col-
leges and what it has done for other 
schools, I hope and am confident that 
it will do for Allegheny. I expect 
that we shall secure at least an extra 
quarter of a million from other 
friends before Bentley's bell sounds 
the beginning of the centennial cele-
bration." 

President 'Crawford then read the 
list of amounts raised by the student 
body, stating that the banner had 
been given to the Senior class and 
that it would be ordered at once. 

Largely Through Energetic Work of 

President Crawford, $500,000 

is Raised. 

TM 

Allegheny's rank among Am- 

erican colleges is indicated by 
the following comparisons: 

Name. 	 Endowment. 

1, Dartmouth 	 $3,548,321 

2. Amherst 	  12,600,000 

3. Oberlin 	..... 	2,134,225 

4i Bowdoin 	 2,126,832 

5. Colgate   2,000,000 

6. Trinity 	  1,687,000 

7. Wesleyan 	 1,637,034 

8. Haverford 	 1,600,000 

9. Williams 	 1,374,865 

10. Clark (College) 	1,300,000 

11. Tufts     1,289,703 

12. Swarthmore 	 1,233,003 

13. Beloit     1,212,137 

14. Wooster 	..... • • • • 1,056,734 

15. Allegheny 	 1,025,000 

fo•-•444444444444-+f++++++++. 
Allegheny College entered upon a 

new era of her life on Wednesday 
night when President 'Crawford an-
nounced that the requirements of the 
Education Board had been met 
and that the college would have $500,-
000 to add to its present endowment 
of the same amount. Enthusiasm 
Iwas at • its highest pitch all day Wed-
nesday,  on account of the size of the 
amount still to be raised and this 
spirit continued the greater part of 
the night. It was confidently felt 
that the amount would be raised in 
time and cheers for President Craw• 

ford were heard on all sides through-
out the day. 

On 'Monday morning the sum of 
$o4,000 remained to be accounted for 
and President 'Crawford stated then 
that there would be no question as 
to the outcome although the raising of 
that amount in three days was no 
small job. Monday saw the amount 
reduced to $24,000 and on the arrival 
of Founder's Day $19,0-00 was still 
lacking. By noon on Wednesday sub-
scriptions 'were received reducing the 
amount of $14,000 and at six o'clock 
the fund was still $10,000 short of 
the goal. The sum was reduced little 
by little, until at ten o'clock the an-
nouncement from the telephone office 
down town showed $3,500. About 
10:30 news came from the president 
tnat only $83 remained. Several 
members of the Senior class at once 
went to work and in a short •time re-
polled to 'President 'Crawford that 
their class had placed $95 at his 
command. This money was pledgeo 
by Thomas, 'Moore, Plersol, Baum, Ala 
bott and Maxwell. This completed 
the half million and the president had 
achieved one of the greatest things 
that has ever been accomplished for 

the college. 
Allegheny's growth since the ar-

rival of President Crawford has been 
nothing short of phenomenal. The 
endowment of the institution nine-
teen years ago 'was $140,000. Today 
the endowment reaches the figure or 
$',025,000 which gives the college the 
place of fifteenth in point of endow- 

meat among the colleges of the Coun-
try. From the statements Blade at 
different times it is assured that a 
larger centennial offering will be 
made at the time of that celebration 
and the place will be further raised. 

Some figures 'regarding the endow-
ment follow: 

Th e  Larger Subscriptions. 

General Education Board 	 $100,000 

Mrs. Sarah B. Cochran 	 100,000 

Mrs. Mary M. Newton 	 45,000 

T. D. Collins     34,000 

The City  of Meadville 	 30,000 

Mrs. Anna Mork and Mr 	 

Fred 	Chambers 	(from 

Chambers estate) 	 12,000 

Frank A. Arter 	  11,000 

Dr. C. E. Welch 	  11,000 

John B. Ford.....  	11,000 

R. B. Ward  	6,000 

Matthew G. Norton  	5,000 

W. P. McElwain ..  	5,000 

F. X. Kreitler  	5,000 

Mrs. Lucy P. Foote  	5,000 

F. H. Buhl  	5,000 

Mrs. E. D. Speck 	 5,000 

Henry L. Davis  	5,000 

Col. J. J. Carter  	5,000 

A Friend  	5,000 

The following have subscribed from 

$1,000 to $5,000 each: J. C. Bardall, 

J. V. Ritts, Austin Blakeslee, Dr. J. 
E. Rigg, W. H. Stenger, John L. Por-

ter, J. W. Kinnear, W. H. Crawford, 

Dr. Ralph B. Reitz, James A. Hous-
ton, Hon. Christopher Heydrick, J. 

C. Caflish, Mrs. G. E. Tradwell, Mrs. 

Ida Scheide, Mrs. Henry Kidder, A. 

W. Thompson, W. S. Twinging, W. S. 

Horner, W. C. Wilson, J. J. Hender-
son, T. A. Lamb, J. A. McKinney, C. 

N. Payne, P. A. Dix, J. S. Craig, C. 

W. Fuller, W. S. Shilling, Mrs. M. B. 
Dunham' E. C. Linn, Hon. James A. 

Bary, E. H. Jennings, Elizabeth 

Peters, E. 0. Emerson, David Mc-

Kelvey, Joe 'Shea, E. S. Baldwin, 

Newton Chalker and D. E. Byles. 

Amount Secured in Different Cities. 

Oil City 	  $17,500 

	

Franklin     2,600  

	

Titusville   12,000 

	

Warren     6,000 

Meadville 

d vo  

	

 e     5,000 

	  32,580 

Pittsburgh 	  15,000  
The biggest feature in connootion 

with the securing of the additional 
endowment was the student demon-
stration which took place Wednesday 
evening and Thursday morning. At 
nine o'clock practically every man in 
college was at the Gymnasium and 
soon after this time the parade pro-
ceeded down the hilt to the Crawford 
County Trust Co. ibuilding where 
President Crawford was working. 
The crowd stopped there and sang, 
and yelled a number of songs ana 
yells composed on the moment 
for the occasion. All the ,professors 
who could be found near the place 
were brought forward and forced to 
give a speech to the crowd. The cry 
of "There'll be no school tomorrow" 
was adopted as the slogan and this 
too was taken up even by the pro-
fessors. The songs sung were many 
and varied. "We've Got a Half a 
'Million" was one favorite, sung to 
the tune of "To Drive Dull Care 
Away." "Has Anybody .Here .Seen 
Prexy, the 'Man 'With the Financial 
Smile" was fitted appropriately to 
the Kelly tune. There were other 
songs and many yells. But the yell 
which was heard' the most was "Hip 

President Frank A. Arter of the 

Board of Trustees, who has helped 

materially in the recent endowment 

fund campaign. 

Interstate Contest 
Representatives of Five States to be 

Here for Big Oratorical Contest. 

The annual intercollegiate Peace 
Association oratorical contest will 
be held in Ford Memorial Chap-
el on next Friday evening at. eight 
o'clock. The winners of the state 
contests • in Pennsylvania, Maryland, 
Indiana, North Carolina and New 
York will be the contestants for two 
prizes, one of $140 and another of 
475- 
collegiate Peace Association. Ora-
tions were submitted in the various 
states and six men were chosen in 
each state for the value of their ora-
tions in thought and composition. 
These then delivered their orations 
and contested for the state prize. The 
winners in these states are now to 
meet to determine the championship 
for the intercollegiate association. A 
request was sent to have the Penn-
sylvania contest at Allegheny bat the 
offer of the University of Pittsburgh 
had come first, so that it 'was not ac-
cepted. However, Secretary Weston 
of Yellow Springs, 0., wrote later ana 
offered to bring the interstate con-
test here providing that arrange-
ments could be made to care for tne 
judges and the contestants. The of-
fer was accepted. The men will 'be 
entertained at Cochran Hall and the 
fraternity houses. 

Tht judges here will be Professor 
S. S. Swartley, Professor Diehl of 
Erie, and Rev. R. E. Brown of Frank-
lin. 

hip hooray, hip hip hooray, hip hip 
hooray, Prexy! •Prexy! Prexy!" 

It was about eleven o'clock that 
"Allegheny's greatest father' came 
out of the building and immediately 
the students broke loose for their 
celebration. President Crawford was 
placed in a small "buck-board" ap-
propriately decorated in the gold anti 
blue and after making a short speech 
the men of the college proceeded to 
haul him op the hill. At Rulings 
Hall, the women joined the proces-
sion and 'marched to the new athletic 
field where the energetic Freshmen 
had built a bonfire for the occasion. 
Following out a request made several 
days ago in Chapel, Professor Dutton 
was allowed to touch off the fire and 
it was not long until the flames were 
high above any of the surrounding 
(buildings. 

After the fire was lighted, Presi-
dent Crawford was again called upon 
for a speech and this time he an-
nounced that if the students did not 
want to come to school on Thursday 
they could do as they pleased in the 
matter. The members of the faculty 
were carried to the middle of the 
crowd where each gave a short 
speech. Then the whole company 
joined hands about the fire. The men 
and women and the faculty all joined 
In the largest and most complete 
demonstration of the kind ever held 
here. The circling crowd reached to 
all corners of the athletic field. Af-
ter a sompwhat strenuous parade 
lasting for some time the company 
"wound up" and sang the ,Allegheny 
medley after which the men again 
gave a final snake dance around the 
fire. About one o'clock the proces-
sion led to Rulings Hall where the 
girls of the college were serenaded. 

Throughout the whole evening Al-
legheny spirit was at its highest 
pitch. •Mayor Graff gave over the 
city to the students to do as 'they 
pleased and from the time of the com-
pletion of the fund until the end of 
the demonstration, pistols were shot 
and red fire burned. The Freshmen 
saw to it that 'Bentley's bell was rung 
for several hours  in honor of the 
greatest of college victories. 

The celebration was continued at 
ten o'clock on Thursday morning and 
at this time the homes of the profes-
sors were visited and all were called 
on for speeches. The girls were 
present at the houses although they 
did not march in line. The true Al-
legheny spirit pervaded the whole 
celebration and every student real-
ized that the greatest privilege that 
could come to him was in having a 
part in the celebration of 'Alle-
gheny's Greatest Day." 

The following are the amounts 

raised b y  the various classes: 
Senior (1,390 personal subscrip-

tions)    $1933 

(Continued on page four.) 

Half Million Endowment Fund Completed on Last 
Wednesday; Endowment Now Over a Million 

Mrs. Sarah B. Cochran, the lady elect of Allegheny," who has given in 

all alnyost $200,000 to Allegheny College. 



That is just the idea they ought to 
get as far from as possible. The 
spirit of the get-together is the spirit 
of forgetting fraternity and thinking 
only of Allegheny. Wihen Freshmen 
forget that they are serving members 
of certain fraternities and remember 
that they are serving men of Alle-
gheny College, for the betterment of 
the spirit at Allegheny College, there 
will be less dissatisfaction and better 
spirit generally. 

The only objectional feature of the 
Pangiellenic demonstration and ban- 

quet, held 	on last 
Wearing 	Tuesday, was the con- 
Pan-Hellenic spicuous wearing 	of 
Colors. 	the red and 'black Pan- 

tHellenie colOrs by the 
fraternity men throughout the day. 
It is unusual as well as gratifying, 
that there was only this objection, 
for in past banquets of this sort there 
have been much worse features. But 
in the affair of last Tuesday this con-
spicuous wearing of colors seemed to 
be the only objectionable feeature. It 
is all right for the fraternity men to 
get together in a banquet if they 
wish; but why must they flaunt 'in 
the faces of other college men the 
fact that they are fraternity men, 
while the others are not? All the 
work toward a democratic Allegheny 
will be of little avail, so long as we 
persist in maintaining such customs 
as this one. Let them wear all the 
colors they wish in the evening when 
they are alone, but not out on the 
campus before the rest of the college. 
It simply makes a sharper line of 
demarcation between the factions, 
the very 'thing we are all working to 
do away with. 

First Weekly Supper 
Get-together Supper in Cochran Hall 

was Great Success. 

The first of the weekly get-together 
suppers was held in Cochran Hall on 
last Wednesday evening. Over 12a 
men were present, men of every frra-
ternity, non-fraternity and Faculty. 

After the men were all gathered to-
gether, Professor Lockwood •ro-
nounced the 'blessing. The dinner 
was excellent. Praise and commenda-
tion were heard on all sides and in 
the yells the cooks and chef were not 
forgotten. Between courses and dur-
ing courses songs were sung, par-
ticularly anticipating the celebration 
of the evening. 

The suppers are to be held weekly 
at a cost of only twenty-five cents. 

(SENIORS CELEBRATE AT TEA. 
Albout seventy persons, including 

Seniors in their caps and gowns, ana 
a large representation of the Faculty, 
including 'President Crawford, were 
present at the 'Senior Tea last Thurs-
day. Each person received as a 
souvenir of the occasion a tin dollar, 
while R. W. Thomas, as president of 
the senior class, presented to •Presi-
dent Crawford a bank on behalf of the 
class. As well as celelbrating in they 
way the completion of the endowment 
fund, the Seniors celebrated the com-
pletion of their orations and theses. 
Miss Margaret Megirt was chosen to 
burn "the oration," and •R. W. Thomas 
delivered the funeral sermon. Miss 
Ernestine 'Cobern sang a numlber of 
times. Miss Louise Jordan and Miss 
Wilhelmina Anderson were the hos-
tesses, while Miss Mary Sowash ana 
Miss Helene Peck poured tea and 
coda. 

Y. W. C. A. CABINET INSTALLED. 

On last Sunday evening, at an im-
pressive service, the cabinet of the 
Y. W. C. A. for 1912-13 was installed. 
'Mis s  Mary (Sowash, '12, as retiring 
president of the association, installed 
the following as members of the new 
cabinet: President, Miss Dorothy San-
som, '13; vice-president, •Miss Eliza-
beth Lord, '13; secretary, Miss Janet 
Ellis, '15; treasurer Miss Ethel Bay-
ard, '13; chairman of devotional com-
mittee, Miss Edna Yost, '13; chair-
man of Bible study, Miss Eva •c-
Kinney, '13; chairman of social com-
mittee, Miss Ruth Dodd, '14; chair-
man of missionary committee, Miss 
Frances Norton, '13; chairman of 
intercollegiate committee, Miss Lot-
tie Smith, '13; chairman of nominat-
ing committee, Miss Vera Foster, '13; 
chairman of social service, Miss .Mar-
garet Seitz, '14; chairman of music, 
Miss Gertrude •Hammond, '14; cabi-
net reporter, Miss Jeanette Robin-
son, 14. 

Miss Jane Lockwood, '12, sang a 
very pleasing solo during the service. 

THE CAMPUS 
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'Much has been said during the past 
few days in praise of President 

Crawford for the work 
Thanks, 	he has done in raising 
Thanks, 	the endowment of Al- 
to All. 	legheny 	'College 	to 

ever one million dol-
lars. But too much cannot be saia 
for him. His achievement in this re-
spect is one that will mark an epoch, 
not anly in his own life 'but also in 
the life of the college. By this thing 
which (President Crawford has 
brought to pass, Allegheny College is 
now ranked among the first fifteen 
colleges of the United States, so far 
as endowment is concerned; and it is 
estimated that by the time of the Cen-
tennial celebration in 1915, the en-
dow(ment will 'be sufficiently increased 
to place Allegheny still higher in the 
list. All this would have been impos-
sible without the self sacrificing work 
of President Crawford. Then, there 
are others who have helped a great 
deal in the project and who deserve 
Praise: Mrs. Sarah B. Cochran, the 
lady elect of Allegheny who has not 
only given Allegheny 'College amost 
two hundred thousand dollars, but 
aas given what is more valuable, her 
love and devotion; the General Edu-
cation Board; President 'Frank A. 
Atter, of the Board of Trustees; Col. 
J. J. Carter of Titusville; Mrs. Mary 
Newton, and others too numerous to 
mention. All are to be thanked and 
respected for their generous gifts that 
have opened up a glorious prospect 
for a higher and better Allegheny. 

That the plan of having all the men 
of the college get together on one 

evening each week in 
The Cochran Hall will be 
Get-togethen successful and product- 
and the 	ive of better college 
Freshmen. 	spirit was demonstrat- 

ed at the first gather-
ing of that kind which was held on 
last Wednesday evening. A genuine 
spirit of good fellowship and real in-
terest in the betterment and 'welfare 
of Allegheny pervaded the atmos-
phere. It was the sort of spirit, 
which if continued long enough w;11 
cause men to place Allegheny first, 
as they should, above all fraterni-
ties and clubs. The man who would 
place his fraternity before his col-
lege  isn't much of a man. 

The one unpleasant feature of the 
affair was the unwillingness of 
some of the Freshmen • to wait 
table. The gathering brings so 
many more to Cochran than 
are usually boarded there that 
the usual number of waiters can not 
possibly handle the crowd. The col-
lege administration Is making a con-
siderable sacrifice and going to some 
expense to hold this weekly dinner. 
The only way in which the plan can 
be carried out is for the men of the 
college to provide the waiters for the 
additional boarders. Now there is 
probably not an upperclassman In 
college who would be unwilling to 
wait on table; but it is not the place 
of the upperclassmen to do it. It is 
the duty of the Freshmen. The 
Freshmen must not get the idea that 
they have the same rights and priv-
ileges as upperclassmen. The prin-
cipal trouble is the old trouble of 
fraternities and factional spirit. The 
Freshmen say they would not object 
to waiting on their own 'bunch, but 
do not like the idea of waiting on 
everybody and anybody in college. 
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EVENING DRESS ACCESSORIES AT MENDELS 
..■07••■• 	  

Concert by Girls 
Girls' Glee Club to Give Concert at 

Stone Church Next Tuesday 

Evening. 

On next Tuesday evening the 
Girls' Glee 'Club of Allegheny College 
will make its opening bow at the 
First Methodist Episcopal  Church. 
The members of the club have been 
under the direction of Miss Anna 
Rosalie 1Bork, the leader of the choir 
at the stone Church. The concert is 
being given under the auspices of the 
Woman's 'Foreign (Missionary Society 
of the local Methodist church which 
is raising money to help an orphan 
in Japan and a nurse in the hospital 
at Baroda. Although there have been 
a few slight changes the personnel of 
the cdfab will be practically the same 
as the list puiblished in The Campus 
earlier in the year. The club !s 
nearly twice as large as the men's 
organization, being composed of 
about sixty singers. 

J. G. LANE TO REPRESENT ALLE- 

GHENY IN CONTEST AT 

WOOSTER. 

James G. 'Lane, '14, the winner of 
the Wakefield oratorical contest held 
in February, will represent Allegheny 
on next Friday night in the annual 
Intercollegiate contest at Wooster, 
Ohio.. He will deliver the oration, 
"America's Second (Emancipation," 
which won ,first place for him in the 
Wakefield contest.. 

The Intercollegiate contest is the 
most important oratorical event with 
which Allegheny is associated. The 
tnieirobership includes University of 
Wooster, University of Pitts 'burga, 
Ohio Wesleyan, Colgate and Alle-
gheny. Colgate will be representea 
for the first time as they were admit-
ted to the league only rectntly. All 
the colleges which hold membership 
have strong oratorical departments 
and the contest is always close. Last 
year Ohio Wesleyan took, first place 
with C. E. Vogel of Allegheny second, 
and two years ago the medal was 
awarded to the representative of the 
University of Pittsburgh in the con-
test here. Lane's' ability as an orator 
was shown in the Wakefield contest 
when he made a powerful presenta-
tion .  of the saloon question, and the 
students are expecting to see the gold 
medal, which is awarded the (winner, 
come to Allegheny. 

Lane will deliver his oration in 
'Chapel before the student body be-
fore Friday of next 'week. 

DEATH OF PROMINENT TRUS- 

TEE. 

William S. Foltz, '73, for the past 
thirteen years president of the First 
National Bank of New Castle and a 
member of the Board of Trustees of 
Allegheny College, died on Monday 

" at the Waldorf-Astoria Hotel in New 
York, after an illness of a little over 
a week. Mr. Foltz was one of the 
prominent Alumni of the college ana 
had always been interested with 
everything that tends toward its ad-
vancement. 

Mr. Foltz came from a family that 
had been prominently identified with 
the development of New Castle since 
its early days. His grandfather set-
tled in Butler County soon after his 
arrival in America from Germany 
where he had lived until 91.i years old. 
His father was one of the early bank-
ers of New' Castle, having been presi-
dent of the (First National Bank or 
thirty years. At his death, 'William 
S. Foltz became president. For the 
past few years, Mr. 'Foltz had 'been 
residing in New York and spending 
considerable time in traveling. 

FRENCHMEN CONGREGATE. 

The regular meeting of Le Petit 
Salon was held last Monday after-
noon in the parlors of Hulings Hall. 
Miss Beulah Grauel, '13, and Miss 
'Caroline Lauffer, '12, were in charge. 
Papers were passed to each person 
on one of which a question was to be 
written, and on the other an answer, 
both in French. frluch amusement 
was caused when these were mixed 
up and read. James Miller, '14, gave 
a lesson in phonetics 'which was very. 
comical. Punch and wafers were 
served as refreshments, after which 
the club adjourned. 

Mme. Cortazzo and her daughter, 
of M,eadville, were guests at the 
meeting. 

PHOTOGRAPHY 
That gives satisfaction. All work 

given careful attention. 

MISS ANNA RAY 
873 Diamond 

JULIUS STAFF 
Merchant Tailor 

CLEANING AND PRES ING. 

LADIES' WORK A SPECIALTY. 

934 Market Street. 

Ask The Seniors 
the best place for a hair cut and .first- 
class shave. They will direct you to 

PERRY' S 
The College Barber Shop 

FOR PURE FOOD 
Ice Cream and Confectionery, and 

'ohnston's Chocolates, go to 

FRISKS 
At the Corner 
of The Campus 

W. L. MILLER 
The College Grocer 

Park Avenue and Prospect Street 

H. M. Pettingell 
CART STORE 

AND FRAME SHOP 
966 Water Street, 	Meadville, Pa. 

Snowflake and Ceresota Flour 

c_All Kinds ef Baked Goods 

Curtice's Canned Goods 

Water and Arch Streets 

-THE- 

Starr Grocery 
* * * 

We slice bread for 
Lunches and Receptions ** * 

277 Chestnut Street 

SPORTING GOODS 
UP-TO-DATE 

GAS LIGHTS AND SUPPLIES 
FUEL SAVER STOVES 

CUTLERY and SILVERWARE 

Graham & McClintock 
962 Water St. 

FALL AND WINTER 

MILLINERY 
Fashionable display of the Newest De- 

signs in Trimmed Hats. 

ENTERPRISE MILLINERY CO. 

Dr. OTIS BALCOM 
EYE SPECIALIST 

Everything new in Eye Glasses and 
Spectacles. Special prices 

to students. 

Room 1, 	Phoenix Block 
Bell Phone 27-L. 

SUTTON'S 
RELIABLE MDSE. ONLY 

SUITS, CLOAKS, MILLINERY , 
and General Dry Goods. 

The newest goods first and the best 
goods always at 

F. A. SUTTON'S 

For the best 

Home-made Candy 
and Ice Cream go to 

WHITE PARLOR 

HARDWARE 
GUNS, AMMUNITION AND FISH- 

ING TACKLE 

D. A. GILL 
989 Water St. 

W. HECKMAN 
Dealer in 

Watches, Diamonds 
and Jewelry 

All kinds of Inlaid Gold Glassware, 
Cut Glass and Hand Painted China. 

Students' Barber Shop 
ANDREW J. SPORR, Prop. 

250 Chestnut Street. 

Slip ons, for ladles, at Veith's• 

J. M. ROBINSON DRS. D. C. & -W. C. DUNN 	GROCER 
DENTISTS 

Arch Street and Park Avenue 

MEADVILLE, PA. 

SOCIETY BRAND CLOTHES EXCLUSIVELY AT MENDELS 



STEVENS 
The Number 520, Six - Shot 
Repeating Shotgun at $25.00 
is a hammerless gun with a solid 
frame. Easier to operate—quick-
er and smoother action than any 
other. It never balks and is 
perfectly balanced. • 
Detailed description of any of our 
runs is in our lOo Pitge Free Catalog. 

Send for it TO-DAY 
If you cannot obtain ST E V ENS 

RIFLES, SHOTGUNS, 
PISTOLS, TELESCOPES 

through your dealer, we 
will ship direct, express 
prepaid, 	upon re- 

ceipt of 
catalog 

price. 

J. STEVENS ARMS 
& TOOL COMPANY 

P. 0. Box 5003 

CHICOPEE FALLS 
MASSACHUSETTS 

Geo. T. Wilson 
& Son 

Jewelers, Opticians 
Home of Waterman and Moore 

Non-oLeakable Fountain Pens 

ESTABLISHED 1874 

theology, was a scholar. Intellectual 
movements have generally preceded 
great religious and moral uplifts. 

"Denominational colleges are some-
times spoken against. But we have 
no need to be ashamed of our pro-
duct. Of the seventeen presidents 
of the United States who had college 
training, thirteen were from denom-
inational sohools. And of the nine 
justices of the supreme court, this 
seven who were college trained were 
all from denominational institutions. 

"What we want from higher educa-
tion is not mere eminence or success, 
but something which puts the coun-
try and nation under obligation to 
us. You are to have the ability to 
hold your place in the world and not 
to be flung aside or squeezed out 
like a lemon. The world Is your 
field in which you may give yourself 
for the bigger and better things of 
this life." 

GREEK STUDENTS IN PITTSBURG. 

The membens of the Greek Art 
class were in (Pittsburg Friday and 
Saturday, ,April 22  and, 1G, visiting the 
Carnegie 'Museum in Schenley Park. 
Dr. Elliott took the class through the 
galleries, describing the specimens of 
Greek art 'which the museum ;possess-
es. Dr. Elliott lectured to the class 
twice each day. IA' picture of the class 
appeared in the Gazette-Times on 
Tuesday, April 16. The following 
were in the picture: Dr. 'W. A. Elli-
ott, Misses 'Barbara Dean, Margaret 
Megirt, Katherine Wheeling, Esther 
Cousins, Marie Fisher, Vera Foster, 
Edith Rowley and 'Messrs. C. L. Lore 
A. A. Rea and F. 0. Amon. 
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The New Lyceum 
REMODELED 

Change of Vaudeville each Monday 
and Thursday 

Pictures stown on new mirrol screep 
Complete change every day 

Admission 10 cents, both floors. 

The New First 
National Bank 

UNITED STATES DEPOSITORY 

Capital and Surplus $27,5,000.00 
Your business invited 

.PICTURES for Weddings, Birth-
days, Anniverzaries and all other Gilt 
Occasions at 

Yocum's Art Store 

HARTMAN & JUDD 

Meadville Dry Goods 
Company 

The Choicest Spring Styles in Sults 
and Cloaks. 

Street Dresses, Evening Gowns, 
Waists or Separate Skirts now ready 
for your :rispection, at 

THE DAYLIGHT STORE 
942 Water Street 

J. H. Bowes Co. 
UALITY BAKED GOODS 

GROCERIES AND MEATS 

East Side Store, Both Phones 
122. New Central Store and 
Bakery, South Main, Both 
Phones 254. 

Hardware Plumbing 
Gas Supplies 

Stoves 	Furnishings 

BALLINGER &SIGGINS 
DRUGGISTS 

Huylers and Fenway Candles 

Kodaks and Photo Supplies 
rtists' Materials 

Drawing Instruments, Papers, Etc 

Water and Chestnut Sts. 

Meadville 
Steam Laundry 

FLOOD BUILDING 

BEN E. BEISIL, Agent 

H. E. ELLSWORTH 
THE LEADING 

PHOTOGRAPHER 
887 Market St. 

Masterful Address 
President Herbert A. Welch of Ohio 

Wesleyan Talked on "Higher 
Edugation" on Founder's 

Day. 

The ninety-seventh anniversary of 
the arrival of Timothy Alden in 
Meadville preparatory to the found-
ing of Allegheny was appropriately 
celebrated on 'Wednesday when the 
students and faculty gathered for the 
annual Founder's Day exercises. 'The 
day was especially notable because 
it was the day set for the completion 
of the half million dollar endowment 
campaign. •eca.use of urgent duties 
in this connection, President Craw-
ford was unable to be present at the 
exercises held in the Chapel at 11 a. 
.m. The address of the morning was 
delivered by President Herbert A. 
Welch, of Ohio Wesleyan University 
at Delaware, O., on "Higher -Educa-
tion." It was one of the best and 
most popular addresses ever deliver-
ed in the Chapel, being at once 
scholarly and interesting, a rather 
unusual combination. At the close 
of 'President Welsh's address he was 
greeted with prolonged applause 
from the student body. 

The student body met in front or 
Bentley at half past, ten in the morn-
ing. Then a procession of the stu-
dents, who were arranged according 
to classes, marched from Bentley, 
past the Library, and into the Chap-
el. The S'eniors and the Faculty 
were all arrayed in acadeitic garb. 

After the regular ritual of the 
Chapel service, Bishop Thoburn read 
the Scripture lesson from the nine-
teenth 'Psalm and then led in prayer. 
Professor Dutton then introduced 
President Welch. He spoke in part 
as follows: 

"This is a great day for Allegheny. 
At ten o'clock tonight she will enter 
upon a new period of her existence. 
In the future this day well might be 
called "Refounder's Day." Such a 
day as this forces us to face the ques-
tion* 'What does a college stand for? 
What does Allegheny 'College stan.i 
for?' And the most oibvious answer 
is, 'Higher Education.' It Is some of 
the features of this higher education 
that I wish to discuss. 

"Education means the enlargement 
of the individual. Incidentally edu-
cation means greater luxury and pow-
er, but the soul power which it gives 
is far more important than the stom-
ach power. I know of one very rich 
man who said that ne would give 
half his fortune to lbe able to share 
the intellectual wealth of educated 
men. The scholar should be a serene 
soul, somewhat lifted above the com-
mon distractions' of life. 

"Education -means greater effibien-
cy. The question which many stu-
dents ask the college now days is, 
'Will It cash up at the bank?' The 
answer is that it will. It is. true that 
many of the founders of great for-
tunes had no higher education, such 
as Vanderbilt, Rockafeller and Car-
negie and, as one man expressed it, 
did not know the difference between 
a Greek root and a tulip bulb. But, 
out of eighty of the multi-millionaires 
of this country, thirty had a college 
education and twenty-one had a high 
school training. Taking the people 
of the country, as a whole, only one 
out of every hundred has such train-
ing. 

"What does higher education mean 
to society? One-third of the gradu 
ates of the German universities ule 
Germany. The catalogues of the 
great universities of England, says 
Macaulay, contain the names of the 
great leaders of that nation. The 
charge 'has been made that the In-

stitutions of learning in our country 
have not been turning out these 
great servants of the country. A 
careful study of our history disproves 
this. The pen that wrote the Declar-
ation of Independence was held by a 
college graduate, Thomas Jefferson, 
and its supporter, John Adams, was 
likewise a college man. The father 
of the Constitution, James Madison, 
and his friend, Alexander 'Hamilton, 
had college training. Out of every 
one hundred men mentioned in 
'Who's Who,' seventy are college 
men. 

"Lastly, I will speak of the service 
of education to faith. It has been 
said that education is the enemy of 
the true faith, but history does not 
confirm this statement. (Moses, the 
great teacher of the Old Testament, 
was learned in all the teachings of 
his age. Paul, the great man of the 
New Testament, who laid the foun-
dation of all modern thought and 

DRESS SUITS AND TUXEDOS FOR HIRE AT MENDELS 

Blue 
and Old Gold 
Jerseys, $2.50 

M. Ohlman & Son 
LAFAYETTE BLOCK 

CLOTH 1 ERS 	HABERDASHERS 

News Notes 

On next Tuesday, Dr. Lee will 
speak at the commencement exer-
cises of the East Fallowfield High 
School. 

J. Ar. Bortrz, '11, of Greensburg, Pa., 
was married on last Wednesday to 
Miss Nellie Eckert and is now spend-
ing a few days at the Saegertown Inn. 

Am organ recital is to be given at 
East Greenwich Academy, East 
Greenwich, R. I., by Mr. Forrest 
Weaver, who was formerly the col-
lege organist, on June 6. Mr. Weaver 
gave a recital at the same place last 
year. 

Announcements have been receivea 
by a number of the college students 
of the marriage of 'Robert C. Stock-
dale, '11, of Prosser, Wash, and Miss 
Alice M. .S•rickland, '10, of Cattarau-
gus, N. Y., which took place in Port-
land, Oregon, April 8. After the wed-
ding the couple left for Prosser', 
Wash., ,where they will reside. 

Judging from the reports which 
have recently been appearing in the 
Meadville papers, Allegheny will soon 
have a new educational institution as 
a near neighbor. It seems that the 
rumors of a Polish !College at the old 
Hotel Rider at ICamibridge (Springs 
are at last confirmed. Those In 
charge of the alterations in the ola 
building have stated they will be 
ready to open the college on the first 
day of September. It is expected that) 
the student body, which will be en-
tirely composed of men and women 
of Polish descent, will number at 
least two hundred. 

Hulings Hall 
Professor and Mrs. S. :S.. Swartley 

were the guests of Miss  Edith Rowley 
for dinner last Sunday. 

Mrs. .J. T. Snodgrass, of Conneaut-
ville, visited her sister, Miss Jane 
Lockwood, '1 ,2, last Wednesday. 

Miss Ellen Olson, '13, is very ill 
with a nervous trouble, and has been 
taken to the City Hospital for rest 
and recuperation. 

Boys, get your Candy, Cigars, and Soda water at Keep's. 	None Better 
Girls, get your Stationery, Sodas, Perfumes and Toilet Articles at Keep's. None Better 

MEET AT 

KEEP'S PHARMACY 
254 Chestnut Street 

GIFTS OC 
FOR) cALL 

CAS IONS 

REAMER'S 
GIFT SHOP 	 LAFAYETTE BLOCK 

Dr. Kelley Preaches 
Sixth Sermon ip Series Given in 

Chapel—The Parable of the 
Ninety and Nine. 

The sixth in the series of monthly 
college sermons was preached in 
Ford Memorial Chapel on last Sun-
day afternoon by Dr. William Valen-
tine Kelley, one of the most prom-
inent journalists in the 'Methodist 
Church, being the editor of The 
Methodist Review. 

Throughout his sermon he remain-
ed true to the platform which he set 
down in his opening sentences, to be 
"simple, illustrative and practical." 
The subject, "The Ninety and Nine" 
was treated in a novel and interest-
ing manner. The speaker proved by 
many illustrations, that man is of im-
portance to his Creator. In brief he 
said: 

"The gospel, which contains the 
philosophy of 'Christianity, was not 
overthrown when Copernicus dis-
covered that the earth was only tt 

minor part of the great solar system. 
Sceptics at once declared that this 
was the basis of 'Christianity and 
that this discovery would cause its 
fall. For three hundred years since 
that discovery, the Gospel has been 
constantly assuming greater impor-
tance, as devoted men and women 
have .taken it to all parts of the 
world. The great secret of the Gos-
pel lies in the fact that it contains 
a teaching and philosophy that Is in-
telligible to the everyday man and 
that it is human in its interests. Even 
though the sceptic may say that the 
earth is not the center of the tint-
verse and that man is only an in-
finitely small .part of the great orea.- 
tion, a man can always be placed 
above a mass of matter. The uni-
verse and man are not in the same 
category and so cannot be compared. 
Christ taught us that one unsaved 
'brother deserved the attention of the 
whole world for the moment, and 
that it will he satisfied with nothing 
tha it will be satisfied with nothing 
else than the saving of the unfortun-
ate one who has fallen." 

MANH AT TEN SHIRTS EXCLUSIVELY AT MENDELS 



Don't Throw Your Shoes Away 

Get them repaired. Soles 
sewed or nailed. The best 
leather used. Heels rebuilt. 
Steel plated. Work called 
for and delivered..*. 	• •• • 

COLLEGE SHOE REPAIRING AGENCY 
HARTLEY J. HARTMAN 

Western Reserve University 
Medical Department 

Founded 1843 

A well endowed school for men with college preparation, its course in-
cluding a large amount of individual practical work in laboratories and 
controlled hospitals. 

Admits only college graduates, or seniors in absentia from standard 
four-year colleges, who can fulfill certain subject requirements. 

Small classes assure large amount of individual opportunity. 

Offers optional fifth year leading to degree of A. 	in Medicine. 

Only regular medical school in Cleveland (the sixth city in the Unites 
States) with 6-00,000 population. 

Controls all material and nominates the staff in three hospitals with 
over 1000 'beds, and maintains dispensaries having over 80,000 visits per 
year. 

Every graduate has the opportunity of a hospital appointment. 

No graduate of the past nine years has failed before any state board. 

For Catalogue and Information Address 

The Secretary, E. 9th St. & St. Clair Av. Cleveland, Ohio 

SMITH SAYS 

THAT he wants every student of Allegh-
eny College to come down to the 
Toggery and study up on CLOTHES. 

The fellows all seem so busy with their 
studies up at school that they are badly 
negleciting their clothes. If you knew the 
great bargains we are offering on Smith's 
kind of clothes, you surely would make a 
rush that would win out in any foot ball game. 
Wake up, fellows, and come down and get 
acquainted. All clothing and furnishing re-
duced. Spring goods ready in a few days. 

SMITH'S TOGGERY 
Your Kind of a Place 

To •gold and IlAue; 
Round the world tell 
Why we love 'her so well, 
Alleghe! Rah! Alleghe! 

C'am'pus and college hall, 
Ring with a tribute true; 
Raise once again the loyal call, 
Loyal to gold and blue. 

'Bentley off days gone by, 
Cochran and ,Chapel too, 
+111'1111g• of tender memory, 
Long 'we'l'l remember you. 

Your Opportunity 

A limited number of good positions 
open to wide-awake college students 
for summer work. 

A salary of $60 per month, besides 
liberal commissions guaranteed. 

STANLEY SMITH, 
625 Baldwin St., 

MEADVILLE, PA. 

GOOD CONCERT BY U. S. KERR. 

On last Monday evening, 'Mr. U. S. 
Kerr of Boston, gave a concert in the 
Ford Memorial' Chapel. Mr. Ken. was 
accompanied by•IVIrs. A. V. Leberinan 
of Meadville, who is a musician of 
unusual ability. Although the audi:' ,  
enee was not large, !because of the 
many other attractions of the eve-
ning, every solo which was rendered 
by Mr. Kerr was greeted 'with loud , 
applause. The progranl was • excel ;- 
lently 	arranged. 	Everyone 	was 
greatly pleased by the manner In 
which Mrs. Lelberman accompanieti 
Mr. Kerr and her piano solo 
also much appreciated. As she is 
a resident of Meadville many of her 
friends were present to enjoy her 
part of the program. The • concert 
was given under the auspices of the 
Y. ;M. C. A. of the college. 	• • 

NEW UNDERWOOD TYPEWRITER 
No. 6, latest model, my favorite 

typewriter, just purchased. With 
this machine can do and guarantee 
p'.rfect work. 

B. B. BRECKENRIDGE, 
College Stenographer, 

Treasurer's Office after chapel daily, 

Ask us for Green Trading Stamps on 

all Cash Purchases. 

Dr. C. C. HILL 
OCULIST AND AURIS 

Over Tribune Office. 

Glasses Adjusted. 

H 
,New w  

7■Mtch COLLAR 
15c.-2 for 25e. Cluett, Peabody & Co., !Oaken! 

ALFRED BENJAMIN & CO. OVERCOATS EXCLUSIVELY AT MENDELS 
BASEBALL BEGUN. 

ENDOWMENT. 

--- 

	

('Continued Iruni page one 	 ) 

	

Junior   1680 

Sophomore 	  1015 

	

Freshmen   940 

Special  	 175 

Grand total   	 $5743 

The list of students who raised 

$100 or more and who are thereby 

entitled to have their names placed 

on the honor roll are: 

Seniors—G. J. Allgier, C. A. Baum, 

W. F. Dalzell, Elizabeth Ling, W. F. 
Maxwell, Grace Prenatt. 

Juniors—Irene Beatty, Helen Dut-

ton, Thomas Fitzgerald, L. L. Hawk, 

A. A. Rea, H. B. Storer, W. H. Wells. 

Sophomores—C. S. Burwell, Jr., 

Gertrude Hammond, T. W. Thoburn. 

Freshmen—Robert Crawford, Doro-
th y  Dashiell, Douglass Dunbar, Esta 

Ebaugh, Caryl Reynolds, Josephine 

Stngley. 

Special—Mrs. Swartley. 

Total on honor roll, 23. 

GOOD PAN-HELL BANQUET. 

Ninety members of the five ,ration-
al fraternities at Allegheny sat down 
to a six course dinner at the S teger-
town Inn on Tuesday evening for the 
annual Pan-Hellenic banquet. The 
party left Meadville on the five-thirty 
car and returned about one o'clock 
on a special car, after one of the most 
successful events of the kind ever 
held. 

A feature of the 'banquet each year 
is the forming of clubs with a few 
men from each fraternity. These 
contest :with each other in their 
songs and yells. A number of new 
clubs were organized this year chief 
among which was that known as the 
"Wind-jammers," the requisite for 
membership being to have participat-
ed in some oratorical flight while in 
college. These yells together with 
several for Allegheny enlivened the 
evening. Between two courses, a 
snake dance, which has lately be- 

'Baseball practice was 'begun on last 
0.eek on the .Spirella baseball field un-
der the direction of 'Captain Town-
send with an unusually large .number 
of men out for places on the team. 
N2V'ith the exception of Meek, Firestone 
and Grant, all of last year's 'regulars 
are on hand, while some fine material 
is, showing up in the Freshman class. 
The schedule has not been arranged 
completely as yet, but it is probable 
that at least ten games will 'be played. 

For a number of yeas, the .weakest 
part of the team has been the pitching 
staff. Hawk has been forced to pitch 
the majority of games himself, and 
this has made it hard both for him .  
and,  for the team. The best addition 
of this year is "'Red" ;Robinson, a 
former Alden Academy star. Max 
.Croasmun, '13, twill also be eligible to 
play this season. Other promising 
men among the new candidates are 
Williams, Parks, Gilbert And 'McWhor-
ter. 

Because of the extensive improve-
ments that are being made in the 
Spirella Park during the past week, 
it has been ,impossible for the .Alle-
gheny team to hold the regular prac-, 
tices •  In addition to the installation 
of a new and modern drainage sys-
tem, the men in charge of the work 
intend to rebuild the grandstand and 
to increase the seating capacity of 
•the bleachers to two thousand. 

REGULAR TRACK PRACTICE BE- 
GUN. 

A large nuMber of in-en turned' out 
to Captain Van Horn's call last week 
for the track team. The Freshman 
class seemed especially responsive, 
and it seems that some good men't6• 
the team will be drawn from theqIew 
material in the 'Centennial clasS. P•ac-
tices are 'being held, regularly' at the 
VallOnia track. 

The work of raany Of 'the iaels,v, "can-
didates looks quite iprornising. Louis 
Wells, although disabled quite'serious-
ly in the rope tieing contest last Oc-" 
toter, is showing gobd iforni In the 
pole vault. Fahr and Metcalf are 
wcirking•hard' to make places in the 
middl• diStances, 'while Greene is try-
ing tb better hiS record -  in the mile 
and' two-mile runs. Doran and Taylor 
seem promising in the sprints and 
hurdles respeotively. 

Of the Old men there are .Captain 
Van Horn, LaVely, Thomas, rHofelt, 

,Ball, Kulp; Winn and the Dotterrer 
brothers. 

The lineup of 'eandidateS CIO look 
prbinising for their respettive entries, 
appears as follows: 

Dashes—Thomas, Doran. "Hurdles—
Taylor. High jurap-1WelIs, Fahr. 
Pole Vault—Well's.• Quarter mile—
Van Ilorn, Lavely, ,Fahc•letcalf. Half-
mile—Van (Horn, (Metcalf. Wile- 

•Hofelt, Cohen, Greene. Broad jump—
Thomas, 'Kulp. Weights—lBall, Kulp, 

Dotterrer. Tiwo-mile---Winn, Ho-
felt, Greene. 

A NEW ALLEGHENY SONG. 

The music for a new Allegheny song 
has recently been written and given 

AlleghenY by Profess6r B. W. Mac-
Watters, of the chair of Oratory and 
sacred af.usic in Boston University. 
Me music is thought to have been at 
least pantly 'inspired by 'Professor 
MiadWatiters' visit to iMeadville last 
year. However, tihe song was origin-
allby written for Boston ,Unthversity and 
was. 'entitled the "B. U. Flag Song." 
After its enthusiastic reception dnBos-
ton, the professor decided' 'to give it 
'to . Aillegheny, with the understanding 
that it is just as much an Allegheny 
song as a Boston:University song. Al- 
• hough !Allegheny had not asked for 
irons song, more than a half dozen other 
institutions bad made requests for the 
privilege of using 'the music, all of 
which were refused The melody 'is 
the copyrighted. 'property of Professor 
Ma,clWatters and he has decided that 
Boston University and Allegheny shalt 
(have• t1he exclusive use of it. The mu-
sic .is perhaps the best that has been 
added to Allegheny's collecition of 
songs in ;recent years. It is 'written 
for a quartet or mixed voices. 

R. B. Callahan, '08, a student at 
Boston University, has written and 
submitted,  a set of iworde to this tune. 
The words suggested are as follows: 

Come, sing of the days of old, 
Sing of 'the days to be; 
Hail to the flag of gold and .blue,, 
Token of viotory. 

Refrain: 
Out with .the song, then, and sing it 

today, 
Faithful and true  

Fairer 'than campus rare, 
Firmer than college hall, 
'Sons who are strong to do and dare, 
Nobly in great and. small. 

Fling, then, afar ter name, 
Give to her honor due; 
Well may her gold make known her 

name, 
More may 'her royal blue. 

HONOR FOR DR. COBERN. 

Dr. Cobern has recently receivea 
a high honor and mark of distinction 
in being requested by the Egyptian 
Exploration Society of the Archeo-
logical 'Society of England and Am-
erica to 'be their official representa-
tive in the field next year. Dr ;  Co-
bern has accepted the invitation and 
will conduct an expedition to Egypt 
at the same time that he will be car-
rying on his own original research 
work In Palestine. 

At a meeting of the Duzer-D•u Dra-
matic Club yesterday, officers for the 
coming year were elected. They are, 
president, C. A. Eckels; vice-presi-
dent, H. J. Wie•er; secretary-treas-
urer, E. IS. Weidle. 

What Profession are You Choosing ? 
If it is either MEDICINE, DENTISI it 1 .  

PrIARMAOY Or OliEMISTRY, do not fnii 
to learn the advantages of 

The Medico-Chirurgical College 
of Philadelphia 

It is In the city which has been and 
still is the American Center of Education 
in these Sciences. It has Departments of 
and grants Degrees in all four of them. 
I t its own Buildings, comprising well-
planned and well-equipped Laboratories, 
a large and modern Hospital, and the 
finest clinical Amphitheatre extant. Its 
Courses in each departmen tare carefully 
graded. It has abundant and varied 
Clinical Material. Its faculties are re-
nowned and of high Pedagogic ability. 
Its training is essentially and thorough-
ly practical. 

Special Features are Personal Instruc-
tion and Individual Work; Free Quizzes: 
Ward Classes limited in size; Practical 
Clinical Conferences; Modern and Modi-
fied Seminary Methods; Special Lectures 
by eminent Authorities; Practice and 
Training in Technique, etc., etc. 

Write today to the Dean of the De-
partment in which you are interested for 
announcement describing the course and 
containing full information as to fees. 
Compare the advantages this college 
offers with any other before making a 
final decision. 

Seventeenth and Cherry Streets, 
Philadelphia, Pa. 

The College Cigar Store 
H. DREUTLEIN 

No. 212 Chestnut Street 

'Phone 140. 

FRIED MENDEL, 
Maker of Men's Clothes 

Suits made to order from $16.5o up 
Telephone 407 Flood Bid. 2843 Chestnut St. 

ERNEST F. MILLER 
The Gold Nugget, Grocer 

Will save you money on the best 

goods the markets afford. 

MICHEL BROS. 
DEALERS IN 

Fresh, Salt and Smoked 
Meats, Butterine, Etc. 

1•Ve.sterrs Beef a Specialty 
BOTH PHONES 

938 Market St, 	 Meadville, Pa. 

come popular at Allegheny, was led 
through the halls of the Inn. 

The toast list of the evening em-
braced the main suibjects before col-
lege men and throughout ran a spirit 
of hopefulness for the prospects of a 
birth of the new Allegheny on the 
following day, Following is the 
toast list: 
Toastmaster 	• R W.. Thomas, '12 
Hellenics 	K R Kightlinger, '13 
Song 	 Sigma Alpha Epsilon 
The 'Pitchfork 	H J. Gordon, '12 
'Song 	 Phi Delta Theta 
'Heaven 	 W E. Sheffer, '12 
Song 	 Delta Tau Delta 
Undemoniacal....W 	 F. ;Maxwell,' '12 
Song 	 Phi Gamma Delta 
Shovelling l.F.how 	A. 	MoClure, '12 
Song 	 Phi • KaPpa Psi:. 

STETSON HATS EXCLUSIVELY AT MENDELS 


